

## Office of the Governor

MEMORANDUM No.: <u>57</u>

Series of 2020

TO : ALL LOCAL CHIEF EXECUTIVES

FROM: RODOLFO T. ALBANO III,

Governor

RE: Temporary LGU Terminal

DATE: June 5, 2020

This is relative to Memorandum No. 55 Series of 2020 pertaining to the establishment of LGU Temporary Terminals and deployment of composite teams to man and monitor the same.

Please be reminded that setting up this temporary terminals is among the requisites of the Land Transportation Franchising and Regulatory Board (LTFRB) in the reactivation of routes along the national highway and main thoroughfares in the province. This requirement is also needed so that special permits for public utility vehicles can be given appropriately to allow their movements in their designated franchise. Without this temporary terminals PUB, PUJ and UV Express will not stop to load and unload passengers in your city/ municipality, thus, this will impact heavily on your constituents who rely on public transportations for their mobility aside from imperiling them to the virus as they ride their way within the province without the protection of minimum health standards for Public Transports which will be imposed and monitored on this temporary terminals. This is also in compliance with the specific directive of LTFRB to create a contract tracing system through the preparation of passenger manifest to record pertinent informations of all commuters and particulars of the PUB/PUJ/ UV Express plying the route.

Further, your commitment and support is sought on this initiative as this will be vital in our efforts to reactivate the public transportation in the province, this measure is just an interim set-up, and as soon as we had adopted and integrated ourselves to the required procedures for public commuting we can ease to allowed practices as prescribed under the new normal.

Your prompt response to this undertaking is hereby enjoined.

